
Community Players of Salisbury 

Monthly Meeting Agenda 

July 2, 2025 

Call to Order 

Approval of June 2025 Meeting Minutes 

Treasurer’s Report 

President’s Report 

Committee Reports 

• Concessions: Brenda Allen 
• Facilities Management: Ken Johnson 
• Fundraising: Matt Bogdan-See Submitted Report 
• Grants: Matt Bogdan-See Submitted Report 
• Historical: Bonnie Bosies 
• Hospitality: Rusty Mumford 
• House: Betsy Metzger-See Submitted Report 
• Lifetime Achievement Award: Sharon Benchoff-Nothing to Report 
• Marketing: Rusty Mumford 
• Membership: Melissa Dasher-See Submitted Report 
• Nominating: Sharon Benchoff-See Submitted Report 
• Patrons: Kel Nagel 
• Performance Space: Kel Nagel 
• Production: Darrell Mullins-See Submitted Report 
• Program/Program Advertising 
• Publicity: Pete Cuesta 
• Scholarship: Lynne Bratten 
• Tickets/Season Tickets/Box Office: Rusty Mumford 
• Social Media: Shelbie Thompson-See Submitted Report 

Old Business 

• Possum Point Radio Show Update-Matt BogdanYouth Workshops Update-Cass 
Dasher 

• Pride Parade Participation-Cass Dasher 
• Capital Campaign Update-Kel Nagel 



• Other Old Business 

New Business 

• Guest Bartending Fundraiser-Shelbie Thompson 
• Membership Application Form-Darrell Mullins (for Melissa Dasher) 
• Incident Report Form-Betsy Metzger 
• Production Committee “Philosophical Issues”-Darrell Mullins on behalf of the 

Production Committee 
• Possum Point Players Season-Selection Process-Darrell Mullins 
• CPOS Committee Structure-Darrell Mullins 
• Other New Business 



Players’ Committee Reports for July 2, 2025 

 Concessions - Brenda Allen  

 Facilities Management - Ken Johnson  

 Fundraising - Matt Bogdan  

1. 50/50 raffles were held at the performances of The Importance of Being Earnest. We raised $802. 
2. The Lighter Side of Aging has been postponed. No new date has been set. 
3. A Guest Bartending fundraiser, coordinated by Shelbie Thompson, is scheduled for July 10 at 
Brew River. Shelbie Thompson is the coordinator. 
4. A Music Revue, directed by Rusty Mumford, is scheduled for August 15-1 7 at our theater. 
5. Promotion of the Fall Craft and Vendor event, to be held Saturday, October 4, from 10 a.m. to 3 
p.m., has begun. Contact Wendy Stever, coordinator, for more information at 443-365-1225 or 
wendystever@gmail.com. 
6. The radio show to be performed by Possum Point Players on November 23 at 2 p.m. at our theater 
has been approved by the board via electronic vote. 
 
 Grants - Matt Bogdan 

1. I applied for a $1000 grant from the Coastal Association of Realtors, specifically to help with 
expenses of the November 2025 production of Annie. 
2. I applied for a $2000 grant from the American Legion in Ocean City, specifically to help with 
general operating costs of the theater. 
3. I applied for a $500 grant from Choptank Electric Cooperative, specifically to help with general 
operating costs of the theater. 
4. I applied for $5000 grant from Delmarva Power, specifically to help with expenses of the June 
2026 production of 1776. 
5. I completed an interim report for the Salisbury Wicomico Arts Council (SWAC). 
6. I attended a SWAC luncheon in June which was a grant requirement. 
7. I will be attending five workshops at the Community Foundation of the Eastern Shore that 
addresses annual giving and other aspects of fundraising. The board approved this via electronic 
vote. The first workshop is in September. 
 
 Historical - Bonnie Bosies  

 Hospitality - Rusty Mumford 

 House - Betsy Metzger  

The ushering for Ernest went reasonably well, despite the glitches in the internet coverage.  I'd 
like to propose we look into an internet booster for the lobby area.  The ushers trying to scan the 
codes are not the only ones with the problem. Our customers are also unable to bring up their 
email/QR code properly without going back outside.  Consequently, the ushers scanning the 
codes have to stand close to the door to get a decent signal and lines form outside.  
Also, we had a fall incident on the risers after one of the performances. I've submitted an 
agenda item to discuss additional safety concerns i.e.,  more half risers, possible banister type 



things in the aisle, and the implementation of the Incident Report to document any 
incidents/accidents, whether they result in injury or not.  
 
 Lifetime Achievement Awards – Sharon Benchoff  

Nothing to report. 

 Marketing - Rusty Mumford  

 Membership - Melissa Dasher  

Membership form (draft attached) for the 25-26 season needs Board approval. I am not 
proposing any dollar amount changes.  

 Nominating - Sharon Benchoff  

 Ballots will be counted at the July meeting and the new Board and Officers will begin their 
terms. 

 Patrons - Kel Nagel  

 Performance Space - Kel Nagel  

 Production - Darrell Mullins 

See the two documents about Production Committee concerns and the season-selection process 
at Possum Point Players. 

 Program - Tom Robinson 

 Program Advertising - Tom Robinson  

 Publicity – Pete Cuesta  

 Scholarship - Lynne Bratten  

 Season Tickets & Box Office - Rusty Mumford  

 Social Media – Shelbie Thompson 

June was a busy social media month with promotions for Earnest, youth workshop, season 
announcement, and more. I was able to post more photos this month that had actual people in 
them, and they performed well. Typically, photos perform better than graphics. Highest views 
were on Opening Night for Earnest Post, highest interactions were on the 25-26 Season 
Announcement.  
I would like to pull back on social media - if anyone is interested in taking over or assisting, 
please let me know. I would like to not be the SM Manager for next season. 

     

 



In general the season-selection process at Possum Point Players is as follows: 

A “Reading Committee” reads scripts in search of potential shows for the season. Anyone 
can submit script ideas to the committee.  

The committee ultimately submits a recommendation for a season to the Board. The Board 
can accept the full recommendation, or parts of it. For example, the Board might accept 
two of the recommended shows but reject the other two. If that should happen, the 
Reading Committee reconvenes and proposes additional plays. This process continues 
until the Board has accepted a show for each production slot. 

Once a full season has been approved, a “Director Selection Committee” holds a 
“Director’s Interest Meeting” during which each show is discussed. The committee then 
schedules interviews with Directors interested in directing a show in the approved season. 
This would be similar to our “Director’s Pitch” meeting. 

Once the interviews have been completed, the committee recommends specific directors. 
That recommendation then goes to the Board for consideration. 

The advantage to a process like this is that we would not be at the mercy of what potential 
directors submit to determine a season. Consider, for example, the possibility that no 
potential director submits a drama, or the dramas submitted are problematic in some way. 
The process described above might have more potential to achieve a balanced season. 

The potential disadvantages are as follows: 

We could end up with a show that no one volunteers to direct. I suspect if that were to 
happen, the Reading Committee could be asked to provide another option.  

Someone who submits to direct might not be chosen. Or, there might be more than one 
applicant to direct a show. In either case, we run the risk of hurt feelings. That said, we 
already face that challenge with our current process. 

If we were to move in the direction suggested herein, our process would have to begin 
much earlier than when we currently do. 




























